
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING 
 

April 20, 2016 
5:30 PM 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

MINUTES 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:32 pm. 
 
In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Heath Sutton, Wallace Messer, Sarah Massie, Michelle Claytor, Linda O’Niel, Lee Starnes and Rhett Langston. 
Dan Shultz and  Don Frady were unable to attend. 
 
 The minutes were read and passed from the March 16, 2016 meeting.  
 
Old Business: 
 None 
New Business: 
 Rhett presented the March monthly report.  
 The new timing system for the pool should be here by late July. 
 Jimmy Sorrells proposed to have a chicken show at the Old Armory on Saturday, October 22. The event would be advertised in a national 

publication called the Poultry Press. Jimmy expects to have 600 to 800 chickens the first year. The second year should bring over 1,000    
chickens. The event will be free admission except there will be an fee of $2 to $3 per chicken plus clean up fee. The chickens would spend the 
night in the Old Armory and the show would begin Saturday morning. Everything should be completed by 5 pm on Saturday. All of the     
Advisory Commission thought it would be a good idea. 

 Rhett presented the scorecard numbers from the staff for the quarter of January through March. He also presented the results from the        
Customer Service Survey that was conducted from January through March as well.  

 Linda O’Niel asked what steps need to take place in order to ask the County for funding in lieu of charging differential rates at the Waynesville 
Recreation Center. Almost 75% of the Waynesville Recreation Center users live outside the town limits. She and another commission member 
would like to approach the County manager. Rhett said he would ask Mike Morgan which steps need to be taken. 

 We will offer two soccer camps, a basketball camp, a volleyball camp, and environmental camp  and a sportsmanship camp this summer. 
 The Bi-Lo shelter restroom now has new toilets and lights. The contractor will be here next week to create new entrance doors. 

 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:10 pm.  

 
Respectfully Submitted,                                                                                                                                                                         
 
Rhett Langston 

Waynesville Parks and Recreation Department 
550 Vance Street 

Waynesville, NC 28786 

Phone: 828.456.2030 
Fax: 828.456.2034 

Website: waynesvillenc.gov  

“We’re having fun...come join us!” 

Proud members of 


